
  
STATE OF WASHINGTON 

 DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH 
Prevention and Community Health 

Post Office Box 47830 
Olympia, Washington 98504-7830 

711 Washington Relay Service 
 
 
April 1, 2024 
 
Greetings Honorable Tribal Leaders and Tribal Partners - 
 
SUBJECT: Invitation for Collaboration - Adolescent and Young Adult Health Updates 
 
In accordance with chapter 43.376 RCW, the Washington State Centennial Accord of 1989, and DOH 
Consultation and Collaboration Procedure,  we are writing to you today to provide updates on the activities we 
shared about in our Dear Tribal Leader Letter (sent by email on October 5th, 2023) and at the Monthly Tribal 
Meeting (November 8, 2023). Additionally, we would like to invite youth-serving health care providers to 
participate in upcoming listening sessions. 
 
The DOH Adolescent and Young Adult Health unit will be holding virtual listening sessions for primary care and 
behavioral health providers serving teens and young adults in Washington to learn more about how to support 
their work. Providers serving youth in all types of settings are invited to participate. We will share a summary 
through another letter after the analysis is completed. For more information go to Adolescent and Young Adult 
Health Needs Assessment | Healthier Washington Collaboration Portal (waportal.org). For convenience, we are 
offering two sessions. Register here: 
 

• Tuesday, April 9th, 2024, at 7:00a.m.  
• Tuesday, April 9th, 2024, at 12:00p.m. 

 
For additional information or to provide comments, please contact Adolescent Health Consultant Alexis Bates at 
alexis.bates@doh.wa.gov or 360-688-3064, or Office of Tribal Public Health and Relations Executive Director 
Candice Wilson-Quatz’teanut at candice.wilson@doh.wa.gov or 360-819-7626. 
 
Sincerely, 

 
 
Michele Roberts MPH, MCHES 
Assistant Secretary, Division of Prevention and Community Health 
 
Cc: Umair A. Shah, MD, MPH - Secretary of Health - Department of Health 

Jessica Todorovich - Chief of Staff - Department of Health 
Kristin Peterson - Chief of Policy, Planning & Evaluation - Department of Health  
Elizabeth Perez - Chief of Public Affairs and Equity - Department of Health  
Kristopher Holiday - Chief of Strategic Partnerships - Department of Health  
Candice Wilson-Quatz'tenaut (Lummi) - Executive Director, Tribal Public Health and Relations - Department of Health 
Lacy Fehrenbach - Chief of Prevention, Safety and Health - Department of Health 
Katie Eilers - Office of Family and Community Health Improvement Director - Department of Health 
Alexis Bates - Adolescent Health Consultant - Department of Health 

https://app.leg.wa.gov/rcw/default.aspx?cite=43.376
https://goia.wa.gov/relations/centennial-accord
https://doh.wa.gov/sites/default/files/legacy/Documents/1200/DOHConsulationColllaborationProcedure.pdf
https://doh.wa.gov/sites/default/files/legacy/Documents/1200/DOHConsulationColllaborationProcedure.pdf
https://doh.wa.gov/sites/default/files/2023-11/DTLL-AdolescentHealthProjects.pdf
https://doh.wa.gov/you-and-your-family/adolescents-young-adults
https://waportal.org/partners/adolescent-health/adolescent-and-young-adult-health-needs-assessment
https://waportal.org/partners/adolescent-health/adolescent-and-young-adult-health-needs-assessment
https://us02web.zoom.us/webinar/register/WN_XnsJb7HnQ8SuVToPFvtxCQ#/registration
mailto:alexis.bates@doh.wa.gov
mailto:candice.wilson@doh.wa.gov

